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 What is happening at our school? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please take note of the following important information; 
 
Secret Ssnta 
Secret Santa presents are due back by next Wednesday 6 December. Limit of $5 per gift. 
 
Clearing Sale 
The clearing sale is on next Saturday 9 December. Our P&C will be sending out a timetable for our families to assist with 
working on the food and drinks stall. For our families who have indicated that they are able to contribute with providing 
multipacks of water and/or cans of soft drink, we ask that you please drop these in to the school lunch room by next 
Wednesday 6 December. We thank you for your support with this fundraiser for our school. 
 
 

 

 

 

Costume for Uppies: As stated in previous correspondence.   

Stage Crew: Long black pants and black long sleeved shirt.                                          

Costume for Lowies:  Long black pants without logo & plain white singlet/s. 

 

Face paint will be applied for both performances as well as the dress rehearsal. 

 

Please ensure both Lowies and Uppies costumes are left with Mrs Cotter in a clearly labelled plastic 

bag by Friday 1 December. 

 

Dress Rehearsal - Monday 11 December                                                                                                                            
Please drop your children directly to Mrs Cotter or Mr Watson at Martin’s Gully School Hall 

between 8:50am and 9:30am. The school hall is the very last building before the houses as you head 

up Bona Vista Road. 

 
Students must arrive in school uniform, including hat. They will need crunch & sip, recess and lunch 

packed along with a water bottle. 

 

Please collect your children from Martin’s Gully School Hall at 3:30pm. 

 

School Performance - Tuesday 12 December                                                                                                                        
Please drop your children directly to Mrs Cotter or Mr Watson at Martin’s Gully School Hall 

between 8:50am and 9:30am. The school hall is the very last building before the houses as you head 

up Bona Vista Road. 

 
Students must arrive in school uniform, including hat. They will need crunch & sip, recess and lunch 

packed along with a water bottle. 

 

Please collect your children from Martin’s Gully School Hall at 3:30pm. 

 

If any parents can assist with face painting when you drop off your children, we would appreciate it! 

 

Family Performance - Wednesday 13 December 
Students must arrive at Martin’s Gully School hall from 5:00pm. Please ensure students have 

arrived by 5:15pm at the latest due to time contraints.  Entry by donation. 

 

If any parents can assist with face painting when you arrive with your children, we would appreciate 

it!          

 

Thank you everyone. I am sure you will be as proud of your children on their effort and performance 

as I am!                                                                                                                 

Lauren Cotter                                                        PTO 

 ‘The Lion King’ Organisation 



Secret Santa 
Secret Santa presents are due back by next Wednesday 6 December. Limit of $5 per gift. Santa will 
arrive on Friday 8 December at 9:15am. Students must be at school  by 9:00am.  
 
Presentation Day 
Our 2017 Presentation Day will take place on Thursday 7 December commencing at 9:30am in the 
school COLA. Please join us afterwards for morning tea. Could each family please bring a plate of 
morning tea to share. 
 
Clearing Sale 
The clearing sale is on next Saturday 9 December. Our P&C will be sending out a timetable for our 
families who have volunteered to work on the food and drinks stall. Some families have not  
responded, and we would sincerely appreciate your help. For our families who have indicated that 
they are able to contribute with providing multipacks of water and/or cans of soft drink, we ask that 
you please drop these in to the school lunch room by next Wednesday 6 December. We thank you 
for supporting this fundraiser for our school. 
 

2018 School Captain Speeches 
Our Year 5 students will be presenting their School Captain speeches at assembly tomorrow. We 
invite their families to please join with us in listening to their speeches. Student and staff voting will 
take place after assembly. Please note that no awards will be handed out at this week’s assembly. 
 
Lion King Thank You 
I would like to extend a massive thanks and express my gratitude to Stella Single and Terry Lee. Both 
of these people have volunteered their time and resources in the preparation and performances of 
our school play. Your dedication is appreciated! 
 
Whole Day Transition 
On Thursday 14 December our transition-to-school students will be spending the whole day from 
9:30am-3:30pm with us. Our Senior students will be organising and running games, novelties and 
obstacle courses for our pre-schoolers to enjoy. 
 
Crunch & Sip 
This Friday will be the final day of our Crunch & Sip being provided for this year. Please send fruit or 
vegetables every day for your children. This is in line with our Good For Kids - Crunch & Sip 
initiative. Thank you. 
 
School Rewards Day 
An end of year rewards day will take place on Friday 15 December. Students can bring water gear and 
clothing for some playground fun! Please pack a towel, sun protection and spare clothes so students 
have a dry set of clothes to wear. This will be an out of 
uniform day. 
   

   
  Mrs Lauren Cotter 

Last Day of Term 4  
Friday 15 December 

First Day of Term 1 2018 for 
Years 1-6 is Tuesday 30 January. 
First full day of Kindergarten is 

Friday 2 February. 

Best Start   
Kindergarten Assessment 

Tuesday 30 January 
Wednesday 31 January 

Thursday 1 February 
Parents to be notified of their 

child’s date and time on the last 
Transition day and via email. 


